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Minutes of the Uxbridge Board of Health meeting held on Wednesday, May 18, 2016 at 5:00pm in the
Selectmen’s Meeting Room, 21 S. Main Street, Uxbridge, MA:

Present: Michael Morrissette, Chairman, Wayne Tucker, Member, Jonathan Neitz, Member.
Also present, Kristin Black, Health Agent and Denise Delannoy, Administrative Assistant.

Absent: None

Meeting to order: The time being after 5:00 pm and the meeting duly posted with a quorum present
Chairman Morrissette called the meeting to order.

Residents’ concerns: No one present.

Old Business:

Extension of Order to Correct, 91Elmdale Road, Industrial Foundry
Russ McClain, owner, spoke for Industrial Foundry.

Motion, by Jonathan Neitz to extend the current order to correct on the Industrial Foundry, 91 Elmdale
Rd., for 60 days. Seconded by Wayne Tucker. The motion carried unanimously.

Millville Road 290 and South Main 0 — Map 30, Parcel 2768 & 1289  Letter received from 100 Acres
LLC notifies the Board that this case is still in court to determine Harold Wassenar’s ownership status.
The case may be concluded in July 15, 2016 or later.

Motion, by Jonathan Neitz to issue an Order to Correct to Harold Wassenar to begin the clean up of the
parcels at 290 Millville Road and 0 South Main St. Seconded by Wayne Tucker. The motion catried
unanimously.

National Grid 0-49 Depot Street, update, BOH Groundwater Protection Regulation
Following a recap of the proj ect by National Grid representatives, the Board voted as follows:
Motion, by Jonathan Neitz to send a letter to the BSC Group stating that as proposed the project does not

appear to be in violation of our Ground Water Protection Regulations and that they shall follow the
proposed plan or contact our office. Seconded by Wayne Tucker. The motion carried unanimously.




New Business: Complaints

Hazel Street 206 — complaint was received that there are equine on the property. Following review
of the folder and visit to the property, trash, unregistered motor vehicles, failed septic system and
unlicensed kennel were added to the list.

Kristin Black, Health Agent, advised the Board that this is a multi-department action and letters, orders to
correct, have been sent to Linda Barry, the owner of the property, by Larry Lench, Zoning Enforcement
Authority and James Malley, Septic Engineer.

Fletcher Street #17 — trash and debris in yard.

A thirty-day order to correct will be addressed to Linda Venzel, owner of the property. It will include an
immediate removal of the door on the dryer.

Ad]o roment: At 5: 57 PM the meeting was adjowrned by Chairman Morrissette.
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